
Town Council Agenda:  1/25/11  6-1 
 

TOWN OF  
APPLE VALLEY, CALIFORNIA 

 
AGENDA MATTER 

 
 

Subject Item: 
 

COMMUNITY CHOICE AGGREGATION FEASIBILITY STUDY UPDATE 

 
Summary: 
 
At its November 9, 2010 meeting, the Town Council approved a consulting service agreement with 
John Dalessi, Principal, with Dalessi Management Consulting LLC (DMC), to prepare a Community 
Choice Aggregation (CCA) feasibility study for $20,000.  The consultant commenced the study and 
provided an update to the Town on December 15, 2010.  DMC estimated the total cost of providing 
electricity to the Town’s residents and businesses through a CCA program and compared that cost 
to the rates charged by SCE as projected over a twenty-year study period. In estimating program 
costs, DMC used historical electric utility data and sample hourly class load profiles published by 
SCE to create a composite hourly load profile for all electricity customers in the Town, consistent 
with industry practices.  
 
Based on Mr. Dalessi’s economic analysis, it does not appear that forming a CCA program in Apple 
Valley is feasible at this time. Therefore, DMC recommends suspending further program analysis 
until conditions change that might improve the economics of CCA for the Town.  Factors that could 
change the economics include the potential for significant increases in Southern California Edison 
(SCE) generation rates as well as reductions in Edison’s Cost Responsibility Surcharge. SCE is 
allowed to impose the Cost Responsibility Surcharge on CCA customers to protect SCE from 
losses that might result from customers switching to CCA service.  The consultant also encourages 
the Town to join other local governments and interested parties who are active at the California 
Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) in pressing for reform of the rules that currently hamper the 
Town’s ability to provide competitive alternatives to SCE for electric supply services.   
 
The total amount billed to the Town for work performed to date is $10,012.50, leaving a balance of 
$9,987.50 of the $20,000 set aside for the study. Staff commends Mr. Dalessi for voluntarily 
ceasing billing once the analyzed data showed the infeasibility of the study. The consultant has 
indicated that the data and analysis that DMC has completed for the Town can be used to perform 
an updated feasibility assessment in the future at a fairly nominal cost if changes in SCE rates or 
other factors indicate that a reevaluation is warranted.  
  
Recommended Action 
 
That the Town Council receive and file the CCA feasibility status report and direct staff to monitor 
and actively participate with other local governments to pursue reform changes with the CPUC that 
may make Community Choice Aggregation feasible for the Town in the future.  
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